
   
 
 
 
 
 
         
     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Welcome to Semester Two, Term 3, which is 
considered a solid learning block on our 
school calendar. 
This is the time to renew goals and set 
realistic targets to improve learning.  
Student interviews will be offered in Week 8 
to discuss your child’s progress.  However, 
always make a mutually agreeable time with 
your child’s teacher if you have any 
concerns, or would just like to touch base.  
Communication is KEY to progress. 
We welcome eight new families to Kadina 
Memorial who have transferred from local 
and other state schools, taking enrolments 
to 1,192, making us one of the biggest 
country schools in South Australia. 
We currently have 150 staff making it also 
one of the region’s largest onsite employers. 
With this in mind, our daily operations, 
timetabling, and various events can be 
logistically challenging at times.   
Effective communication with students, 
families and the community from every 
sector of the school is paramount to ensure 
the school’s smooth running, internally and 
externally. 
The School and technology has evolved 
significantly since amalgamation and it is 
timely to review how we communicate with 
you, your child, and the wider community. 
In essence, how can we improve our 
communications?  Are traditional fortnightly 
paper newsletters still required?  Can we 
use more innovative ways to inform and 
connect with you?  How can we improve? 
In today’s newsletter there is a 

Communications Review survey.  It can also 
be accessed online at the link below:  
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SYCXR3X 
 

We would be grateful if you could complete 
the survey as the data will be collated to 
help design our way forward.  Please return 
survey paper copies to Care Group teachers 
or the Front Office. 
 

Congratulations Mr Dean Angus 
Congratulations to Mr Dean Angus who has 
been appointed to the ongoing role of 
Education Director for the Port Pirie 
Portfolio. I will continue in the Principal role 
for the remainder of 2017. The ongoing 
principal position for 2018 has been 
advertised and we hope to announce the 
successful applicant later this term. Dean 
has just returned from a 10-day study 
bursary at Harvard University in America 
with over 150 principals from around the 
world.  He learnt all schools are dealing with 
similar issues – trying to move to deeper 
and more powerful learning and achieving 
growth for students to be better prepared 
for an unknown future. He said it confirmed 
Kadina Memorial is a lot further along the 
journey than most. 
Mrs Tarryn Germein, Deputy Principal and 
Head of R-6, and Mrs Chris Morrison, Head 
of Middle School, will continue in their 
respective leadership roles in Semester 
Two. 

Term 3 2017 
Early Closure Day 

Week 3, Tuesday 8 August, 2.20pm 
Buses depart 2.30pm 

(NY Partnership Network Learning Groups) 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SYCXR3X


 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 

Staffing News 
We welcome Mrs Jenny Smith, Mrs Zelly Ritter, Mrs 
Hanlie Truter, Mrs Karmela Kleinig, Mr Gerrard Kleining  
and Mr Andrew McDonald back from leave taken in 
Term 2.  Mr Nick Harris will join the Technology Studies 
team backfilling for Mr Al Wood until Week 8.  Ms Lois 
Darch has been appointed to Instrumental Music while 
Mr Dom Meehan is on leave, and Peter Button will 
continue as Pastoral Care Worker in Term 3.  Mr Garry 
Pamment is currently relieving Year 6 teacher Mr Jake 
Blunt who is recuperating from a knee operation. 

 

New title: Student Wellbeing Leaders 
The title of school-based counsellors has been changed 

to Student Wellbeing Leader to better reflect the role 

and services provided within a school. 

The new title will apply to all school-based counsellors 

(current and new) in both primary and secondary 

schools. 

There is no change to the role, qualification 

requirements, allocation model or conditions of school-

based counsellors. 

All references to the old title will be updated over the 

coming months. 

Kadina Memorial School Student Wellbeing Leaders: 
 

 
          Mrs Zelly Ritter   Ms Robyn Paterson      Mrs Karmela Kleinig 
                     R-6             Middle School            Senior School 
 

Public Education Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hannah’s depth of knowledge in the trade school sector 
and passion to assist young people reach their potential 
is admirable and delivers results.  Hannah will attend a 
special dinner and ceremony in Adelaide later this 
month where the State finalists will be announced. 

Student Achievement 
We love to hear and acknowledge student 
achievement outside of school hours.  We recognise 
the enormous commitment and investment required 
from students and their families to participate at 
high levels in their chosen field. Year 7 student Jedd 
Thomson has been selected in the South Australian 
12 and Under Football team to play in the Australian 
Championships in Darwin this month.  Year 8 
student Dylan Branford represented the State in the 
Under 13 Indoor Cricket National Championships in 
Mackay, Queensland late last term.  Dylan 
dominated as second highest run scorer as well as 
taking quite a few wickets. 
 

      
            Jedd Thomson        Dylan Branford        Montana Briggs 
 

Year 10 student Montana Briggs competed in the 
National U16 Girls Junior Basketball Championships as 
co-captain of the SA Country U16 Girls Team in July.  
Montana has been travelling to Adelaide and Murray 
Bridge each Saturday and Sunday, training for up to six 
hours since April in preparation for the competition. 
 

In literacy, we are excited to report Year 10 student 
Amelia Ryan has been short-listed in the 2017 SA 
Young Writer Award, with winners announced on 
August 18. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Motocross World Championships 
Congratulations to Year 8 student Alex Larwood who 
came 12th in the world at the Junior Motocross World 
Championship in Estonia, northern Europe. 
This is an incredible experience and achievement by 
Alex, his family, support crew and sponsors.   
Australia came fourth overall as a nation, with 
Denmark placed first.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please email Paula McKay with details if your child has 
excelled in their chosen field of interest outside of 
school hours on paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Amelia’s prompt was to write a 
story from the perspective of an 
animal. 
Her sentence structure and 
detailed descriptions resulted in 
a compelling entry.  Well done!  

Congratulations to Miss Hannah 
Dayman who has been short-listed in 
the 2017 Public Education Awards. 
Hannah’s role includes Front Office 
administration, Trade School Support, 
as well as being the School’s Mentor 
and Volunteer coordinator.   

 
It was announced at the opening 
ceremony that Horsham, Victoria 
will host the Junior World 
Championship in 2018.  
We look forward to seeing some 
photos on his return! 

 

 

mailto:paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

Snow Champions 
It was with great excitement Kadina Memorial School 
won the 2017 South Australian School Snowsport 
Championships during the annual ski trip in the holidays. 
It always brings a smile to my face to see our students 
have a go, and with a natural athletic ability and a can-
do attitude achieve these results. The cold snow fields 
are a long way from the flat, dry plains of South 
Australia! 
Thank you to teachers Mr Nick Hadges, Ms Stacey Evans, 
Mr Nick Hewett, Ms Simone Combes, Ms Lana Kaesler, 
Mr David York and Ms Dannielle Hicks for organizing and 
supervising the trip.  A ski report and more photos are 
featured in today’s newsletter. 
 

 
Pictured above, Isaiah Furman, Ryan Allen and Hayden 
Leighton on the podium at Mt Buller. 

Memorial Arch Recognition 
We are seeking at nominations of former Kadina Primary 
School and Kadina Memorial High School scholars who 
have served in the armed forces overseas, post 1972 
commitments, to be acknowledged on our Memorial 
Wall. 
A panel will be formed to assess nominations with 
recommendations made to Governing Council. 
We are extremely proud of our ‘Memorial’ status, being 
one of few ‘Memorial’ schools in Australia honouring 
past service men and women. 
If you know of someone who may be eligible for 
inclusion on the wall please contact Paula McKay on 
8821 0100, email paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au , 
alternatively download the criteria from the school’s 
website.   
Nominations are due by the end of August. 

In Memoriam 
Mrs Daphne Spry (nee Simmons) 
On behalf of Kadina Memorial School I send my 
condolences to Mrs Daphne Spry’s family on her recent 
passing, aged one week short of 107 years. 
Mrs Spry was an original Kadina Memorial High School 
scholar when the site opened its doors for business in 
1924.  She went on to become a teacher with posts 
locally, on Southern Yorke Peninsula and Eyre 
Peninsula. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Spry recently contributed to the Kadina Memorial 
High School History Book, providing an authentic 
insight into education of another era. 
Her legacy continues with the fourth generation of her 
family attending Kadina Memorial. 
Rest in Peace. 
 

Volunteer Induction 
Parents, guardians and friends of Kadina Memorial 
School who volunteer at school on a regular basis 
are encouraged to attend a Volunteer Induction on 
Week 5, Wednesday 23 August, 9am.  This session 
provides an overview of expectations, rights and 
responsibilities of volunteers, and child protection. 
We strongly urge volunteers to apply for a DCSI 
Screening and complete ‘Responding to Abuse and 
Neglect – Education and Care’ online. 
Kadina Memorial School greatly values the time 
parents and guardians give up voluntarily supporting 
their child’s education.  Our Volunteer Induction 
Policy has become an integral component of keeping 
children safe.  Find out more about relevant history 
screening visit www.decd.sa.gov.au. 
To register for the Induction please contact the 
Front Office on 8821 0100. 
 

Finally, welcome to our 10 Japanese students and 
Mr Koji Tanaka who arrived at Kadina on Tuesday 
afternoon.  They are here for the next fortnight and 
we look forward to sharing the experience in the 
next newsletter. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Debbie Terrett 
Principal 

 
 

She had a remarkable 
teaching career during a 
period of Australian history 
which was often at odds with 
many of her female 
contemporaries. 

 

mailto:paula.mckay43@schools.sa.edu.au
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Sub School News 

R-6 Corner 
This term we welcome back Mrs Jenny Smith and Mrs 
Zelly Ritter from long service leave and thank Miss 
Michelle Andrigo and Mrs Karen English for filling their 
spots so capably while they were enjoying different 
regions of the world.  
 
At Kadina Memorial School learning comes in many 
shapes and sizes and one of our big pushes has been 
connection with the community.  In a country area one 
of the easiest ways to get involved in the community is 
through sport.  Some of the many other benefits of sport 
participation for children include:  
 
 reduced risk of obesity 
 increased cardiovascular fitness 
 healthy growth of bones, muscles, ligaments and 

tendons 
 improved coordination and balance 
 a greater ability to physically relax and, therefore, 

avoid the complications of chronic muscular 
tension (such as headache or backache) 

 improved sleep 
 mental health benefits, such as greater confidence  
 improved social skills 
 improved personal skills, including cooperation 

and leadership. 
 

Reducing inactivity may be more effective in achieving 
overall increases in energy levels in young children than 
putting the emphasis on increasing involvement in 
sporting activities. Taking steps to reduce children’s 
sedentary time is important. To assist families with the 
cost of joining a local sporting club the Government of 
South Australia has an initiative of The Sport Vouchers 
program that provides an opportunity for primary school 
age children from Reception to Year 7 to receive up to a 
$50 discount on sports membership/registration fees. 
Log onto the following website to organise your voucher 
to your chosen sport club: 
 
 http://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/ 
 
Looking forward to another busy term. 
 
 
 
Tarryn Germein 
Head of R – 6 
Deputy Principal 

 

Middle School 
School is priority #1  
Knowing that school comes first will keep your middle 
schooler focused on doing their best. Some tips for 
success are: 
Be there, be ready 
Your child needs to be on time and in school each day. 
That way they can hear lessons, participate in class 
discussions, and work in small groups – things they 
won’t be able to do outside of class. 
Keep up 
Encourage your child to take assignments seriously, 
work hard and finish things on time. Also, whilst 
children this age can be reluctant to ask for help, tell 
them that’s something successful students do. 
Track progress 
Grade point averages from Semester 1 will be out 
soon. Knowing where they stand lets students set 
realistic goals and plan ways to reach them.  
True to self 
Encourage your child to stay true to themselves as they 
meet and work with different people. Explain that they 
shouldn’t compromise their values, such as honesty or 
respectfulness, to fit in. 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Chris Morrison 
Head of Middle School 
 
Year 7 Dodgeball 
Congratulations to 7JRM who won a hotly contested 
grand final on the last Thursday of last term. 7JRM 
defeated 7DE for the title of Dodgeball Champions for 
2017. Well done to every student who participated in 
games throughout the term. They did so with 
determination and enthusiasm, displaying great 
sportsmanship throughout. 
 

 

http://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/


 

 

Aquarius Hair Fashions 
As part of our Health and Wellbeing program students 
from SB4 visited Aquarius Hair Fashions in Kadina.  
 
We had the opportunity to learn about general hair care 
from Bronwyn, who is the owner of Aquarius Hair 
Fashions and is also a qualified hairdresser.  
 
Bronwyn talked about how to care for our hair by talking 
about how hair grows and how often we should wash 
our hair. She demonstrated how to wash hair properly 
and showed us how much shampoo we should use. 
Students from our class were also lucky enough to have 
their hair washed. Sophie, Bronwyn’s apprentice, 
assisted her with this.  
 
Students enjoyed this experience as they liked having 
their head massaged. Bronwyn explained that massaging 
the scalp stimulates hair growth. One student was lucky 
to have her hair braided by Sophie. We would like to 
sincerely thank Bronwyn for taking the time to talk to 
our class and to thank Sophie for providing her time also. 
 
Tracy Henderson and students of SB4 
 

 
 

 
Pictured above, students enjoy hair washing and head 
massages at Aquarius Hair Fashions in Kadina. 

Unit News 
Welcome back to another term of teaching and 
learning. This term our integrated theme is “The 5 
Senses”. Each fortnight there will be a focus on a 
different topic: 
 

• Weeks 1 and 2 - Sight 
• Weeks 3 and 4 - Hearing 
• Weeks 5 and 6 - Smell 
• Weeks 7 and 8 - Touch 
• Weeks 9 and 10 - Taste 

 
The students will be involved in lots of engaging 
activities in all areas of the curriculum and these will be 
shared in newsletter articles throughout the term. 
 
At the end of Term 2 in Week 10 the Unit students 
were fortunate to once again be given the opportunity 
to participate in swimming lessons at the Copper Coast 
Sports and Leisure Centre pool, funded by DECD. The 
students enjoy these lessons and thanks must go to 
Leanne and Simone for organising the program and to 
the instructors Sally, Victoria and Ashleigh. We all look 
forward to the next block of swimming. 
 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

Senior School: Australian Business Week 
In Week 10, Term 2, Year 11 students competed in 
Australian Business Week.  This is a national initiative 
used to expose them to the world of business in a team 
setting.  Australian Business Week helps students to 
develop interdependence, leadership, negotiation skills, 
problem-solving skills and working in an intense 
environment without textbooks or a teacher to guide 
them.  
 
Over the course of the week, students created and ran a 
hotel for a fictitious three year period. They had to 
decide the market they were pitching towards, hotel 
theme as well as the management and financial 
structure of the business.  
 
Students had to:  
 

• Run a computer simulation, where their 
financial and ethical decisions were reflected in 
the share price.  

• Create a 3 x 3 metre trade display.  

• Create a 30 second video advertisement.  

• Write a company report outlining results and 
reflect on team decisions made over the three 
year period.  

 
The week culminated on Friday with an Expo in the 
Copper Coast Sport and Leisure Centre where students 
presented their hotels to other students, teachers, 
parents and members of the community. It was great to 
see such large numbers of people support the students 
while they had the chance to showcase their hard work. 
 
Congratulations to The Pot of Gold Resort who were the 
overall winners for the week. 
 

 
Pictured above, overall winners The Pot of Gold Resort 
team, who also won best company report and best trade 
display during Australian Business Week. 
 
 

Other results were:  
Best Company Report – The Pot of Gold Resort 
Best Trade Display – The Pot of Gold Resort 
Best Trade Display (Public Vote) – Gypsy Villa 
Best Video Advertisement – Sunset Bay 
Best Computer Simulation – The Reef 
 
All groups did an amazing job and students loved the 
week of learning in open spaces with open-ended 
problems.  
 
Thank you to the local businesses who supported 
students during the week through discounts, 
giveaways, advice and support.  
 
Tom Ackland 
Senior School 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

MedSpace Workshop 
During the first week of the holidays five Kadina 
Memorial School senior students participated in a 
MedSpace Workshop in Adelaide. 
 
Brooke Dayman, Jaimee Luck, Nicole Christy, Isobel Fuss 
and Chloe Martin attended the free three-day workshop, 
which is aimed to help students prepare for and learn 
more about the process of studying medicine. 
 
The first day involved a series of slideshows and talks. 
We learnt what it was like to move from the country to 
the city and how to prepare for the UMAT – a test that 
all pre-med students are required to take. This day was 
very helpful and set us up for the rest of the workshop. 
That night we had an awesome quiz night and met lots 
of new friends. 
 
The second day was more hands-on. We visited Flinders 
University and walked around the campus, looking in the 
anatomy museum and learning  how to apply to Flinders 
and what their medical course involves. We then drove 
to Victor Harbor and tried lots of awesome activities in 
the Flinders hospital campus – we performed CPR on 
dummies, put real plaster casts on each other, tested 
our blood pressure and talked to rural medical students. 
 
The last day was the best. We visited the University of 
Adelaide and learnt more about what it would be like to 
study at Adelaide Uni and how to become real doctors. 
We delivered a baby from a mannequin called Lucinda 
and helped a five year old asthmatic child, both of whom 
spoke and had simulated heartbeats and other lifelike 
symptoms. Lucinda even had simulated contractions! 
We also had a competition to see which group could 
perform CPR on mannequins and resuscitate them the 
most successfully. 
 
During the workshop we stayed at Immanuel College. 
The food and the accommodation were awesome, and 
we all met many new friends we still keep in contact 
with and had an amazing time. The workshop was very 
successful and inspired many of us to become doctors, 
and we definitely recommend this experience to anyone 
that is thinking about having a career in medicine or is 
unsure of what they want to do. 
Chloe Martin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Snow Trip 
In the second week of the July school holidays 53 
members of Kadina Memorial School went on the 
annual snow trip to Mt Buller.  
It was an early start with a 6:40am flight which was 
then followed by a three-hour bus ride to the top of 
the mountain. It is fair to say students experienced 
their mountain climb as we travelled up the narrow 
paths to our destination. The students in the window 
seats had quite the view and they were able to fully 
comprehend how high we actually were climbing. It 
was the first time some students had seen snow and 
once they unpacked their bags the inevitable snowball 
fight occurred outside the lodge. Day one of the trip 
saw many students return to the lodge bumped and 
bruised and frustrated at how difficult snow sports 
were.  However, by the last day we had many 
confident boarders who enjoyed the view of the 
summit as the weather had put on a beautiful sunny 
day. Overall it was a great experience for the students 
to build resilience and have fun at the same time. 
Nick Hadges 
 

 
Kadina Memorial – Snowsports Champions! 

 

 
Above, the trials and tribulations of learning a new 
physical skill such as snowboarding soon paid-off, even 
if there were a few bumps, bruises and sore muscles! 
 
 
 

Balaklava Eisteddfod 
Good luck to all music students who are 
performing at this week’s Balaklava Eisteddfod. 
This is a prestigious annual event where 
students compete against fellow student 
musicians, solo, bands and ensembles, from 
across the State. 
 



 

 

NAIDOC Week 
On Wednesday 5 July, 28 Year 3-9 Kadina Memorial 
School ATSI students travelled to Moonta Area School to 
be involved in their NAIDOC Aboriginal Cultural Day.  
This Cultural Day was an opportunity for students to 
celebrate NAIDOC week and to make connections with 
their culture and members of the community.  ATSI 
students and staff travelled from different schools on 
the Yorke Peninsula, such as Wallaroo Primary School, 
Wallaroo Mines Primary School, Central Yorke Schools 
and Ardrossan Area School to be a part of the 
celebrations.  This collaboration also enabled students 
and staff to make connections with others from 
surrounding schools. 
 
ATSI students were involved with numerous cultural 
activities throughout the day, including bracelet making, 
weaving, Indigenous painting, Aboriginal art designs and 
music. Kadina Memorial School ex scholar Caleb 
Raymond, also treated students to a live music 
performance.  To round off an extremely successful day 
of cultural events and celebrations, Kadina Memorial 
School teacher Margaret Martin presented her rendition 
of the dreamtime story ‘The Rainbow Serpent’. 
Janine McKay 
Aboriginal Education Teacher 
 

 
Old scholar Caleb Raymond performing for the students 

 

 

 

 

 
ATSI Term 3 Home Learning Centre 
The ATSI team will again offer a Home Learning Centre 
after school in the School Library on Tuesdays in Term 
3, 3.15 – 4.00pm.  We welcome new students wanting 
to receive 1:1 support with their homework whilst 
enjoying a nutritious snack. 
Students participating in the Home Learning session 
need to complete a consent form and return it either 
to the Front office or Janine or Nigel in the ATSI Office. 
Consent forms are available at the Front Office or ATSI 
Room.  If you have any questions about the Home 
Learning Centre, please feel free to contact Janine 
McKay on 8821 0100. 

 



 

 

Violet Day 
It was a sea of violet as students and staff wore purple 
coloured clothing and accessories to acknowledge 
Violet Day on Friday 28 July. 
This is a day of local significance for our school and 
community as it raises awareness and money for 
Meningococcal Disease research through the Paige 
Weatherspoon Foundation. 
For a gold coin donation Reception to Year 12 
students were encouraged to wear something violet.  
Some wore head scarves, purple socks, ribbons, t-
shirts and even purple board shorts!  KMSC raised 
$500 for the Paige Weatherspoon Foundation. Thank 
you to all students and staff who supported us. 
Violet iced doughnuts were also offered for sale.  This 
was extremely popular with over a thousand 
doughnuts sold, raising $1,645. 
Thank you to Mrs Nicky Weatherspoon and her family 
for continuing to educate our school community 
about Meningococcal Disease.  
Georgia McKay and Billy Harris 
Primary KMSC Publicity Officers 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Thank you for supporting Violet 
Day 2017 

 



 

 

SAPSASA Hockey 

SAPSASA Hockey 
Eight Kadina Memorial School students were selected to 
represent Yorke Peninsula at the recent State SAPSASA 
Hockey Carnival in Adelaide. 
The students were: Brooke Thomas, Arabella McIntosh, 
Fenella McIntosh, Daniel Harmer, Hudson Duka, Aaron 
King, Nathaniel Howard and Cameron Howard. 
The boys’ team placed fifth at the end of the carnival, 
while the girls finished equal first with additional players 
from other regions helping to make the team. 
 

 

All players represented Kadina Memorial with pride 
and developed friendships with other students as well 
as improved their hockey skills throughout the week.  
Congratulations to all players on a great week of 
sportsmanship and friendship. 
Thank you to coaches Tegan Mengersen and Kelly 
Whittaker for your efforts and support of the students. 
 

 
 

 

Future Kadina Memorial Sport Dates: 
 NYP Basketball Carnival, tomorrow, Friday 

4 August 

 Mid North Basketball Carnival C4/Camp, 
Port Pirie, Week 6, Thursday 31 August and 
Friday 1 September 

 SAPSASA Athletics Country Championship, 
Week 10, 25 September 

 
Copper Coast BMX Club 

Copper Coast BMX Club is hosting Round 5 of the 
State Series on Sunday 13 August.  Practice from 
9am, racing starts at 11am. On Saturday 12 August 
is a State Series warm up meet with Old School 
Racing.  Racing starts at 12:30pm. Come along and 
check out the changes to the track.  
 
For more information or to nominate for either 
day, contact Andy 0419800399 or Lee 0439505284 
or email coppercoastbmx@gmail.com 
 

mailto:coppercoastbmx@gmail.com


 

 

DMC and Notice Board 
Decision Making Committee (DMC) 
The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making 
Committee is a Representative Committee consisting of 
staff, students and parents who meet each fortnight.  
The next DMC will be held in Term 3, Week 4, Monday 
14 August, 5pm in the Staff Room. 
 
Principal Approved Proposals: 
Proposal: YP Vets School Visit 
Date:  Wednesday 30 August 
Proposer:  Kylie Walker 
 
Proposal:  Instrumental Showcase 
Date: Tuesday 31 October 
Proposer: Sandy Hahn 
 
Proposal: 5HS, 5CS & 5SB Excursion – Pumpt & Adelaide 
Oval  
Date: Thursday 28 September 
Proposer:  Catherine Smart 
 

Canteen News 
Welcome back!  We hope you had a nice holiday break. 
We are looking for volunteers on a Monday or 
Wednesday this term.  If you are free and would like a 
reason to ‘get out of the house’, please come and join 
our successful and friendly team here at Canteen. 
We have been extremely busy for the first week back 
and our Chicken Nugget Meal deal is our biggest seller. 
Did you know that on the last day of term we sold over 
250 nuggets!! That is a lot of nuggets! Thank you to all 
those who support our Canteen. 
 
Have you heard about our online ordering app called 
“Qkr”?  
Ask us today.  
It’s an easy way to order your lunch and not be flustered 
looking for coins just before the start of school!  
 
 

 
 
Thanks 
Vicki Hartleib 
Canteen Manager 
PH:  8821 1254 

Library News - Book Week: 
Monday 21 August – Friday 25 August 
This is the time the Children’s Book Council of Australia 
comes together with authors, illustrators, booksellers 
and libraries to celebrate Australian literature. 
During Book Week Kadina Memorial will hold its annual 
Scholastic Book Fair where students are able to 
purchase books and novelty items before and after 
school, Monday to Thursday, 8am-4pm. 
Proceeds are reinvested into library resources. 
 

 
 

There is usually about three copies of each book for 
sale and like most years, the first people in with the 
money will purchase the books.   
In week 4, students in consultation with their parents 
can make a ‘Wish List’ to purchase in week 5.  Please 
note there is NO obligation to buy from the Book Fair.  

 
The theme of this year’s Book Week is ‘Escape to 
Everywhere’. This is a broad topic which lends itself to 
imagination overload! 

 R-6 dress-up day is Thursday 24 August.  

 Scholastic Book Club Brochures will be due out 

after week 6 

Thank you 

Kerry Rover  

Library Support Staff 

 
 



 

Yorkers Basketball 2017/2018 
Yorkers Trials for seasons 2017/2018 commence on Sunday 
6th August. U/10 (born 2009 and 2010) training only all 

players accepted 2-00pm, U/12 (born 2007 and 2008) at 2-
00pm to 3-30pm. U/14 (born 2005 and 2006) at 3-30pm to 5-
00pm, U/16 (born 2003 and 2004) at 5-00pm to 6-30pm,U/18 
(born 2001 and 2002) at 5-00pm to 6-30pm. 
Please arrive 20 minutes before session time to fill in a 
registration form.  If you are interested but unable to attend 
please contact Sally (paulpat13@bigpond.com). The Yorkers 
program is an important part of the development pathway. 

 
School Dental Service 
Dental care is free for all babies, preschool and most children 
under 18 years at School Dental Service clinic.  The School 
Dental Service is a Child Dental Benefits schedule provider.  To 
make an appointment please call the Wallaroo Dental Clinic 
on 8880 5210. For further information visit the website 
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/sadental 

Australian Red Cross 

Are you interested in helping your local community 
during emergencies? 
Australian Red Cross is offering free emergency services 
training sessions for new and existing volunteers. We 
are looking for people with good interpersonal skills, 

who can work well in teams and enjoy helping others. 
Training will be held at the Moonta Golf Club, Milne 
Terrace, Moonta on Friday, September 8 from 9am to 
4pm.  For more information, or to register, contact 
Yorke Peninsula Emergency Services Zone Coordinator 
Lauren March on 0407 972 709. 

 

Community News 
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accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading). 
 
 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
Scan QR 

Code to go 
to website 

 

TERM 
THREE 

2017 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 3 
 

August 7 
Japanese Homestay  
White card training 
Literacy Improvement Mtg, 
3.30pm 

August 8 

 
 
Early Closure, 2.20pm. 
Buses depart 2.30pm 

August 9 
 
 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 
MASA Quiz Night 
Evacuation Drill, 12.20pm 

August 10 
 
 
Japanese Mayoral Reception 
Unit Gym  

August 11 

Week  4  August 14 
White card training 
Junior KMSC Mtg (Lunch) 
Japanese Homestay farewell 
DMC, 5pm 

August 15 
Japanese students depart 
ICAS Maths Comp 

August 16 
Yr 10 Youth Opportunities 

August 17 
NEWSLETTER 
R-6 Visiting Performance Music 
Viva ‘Teranga’ 
Unit Gym 

August 18 
 
Yr 5/6 Choir- Kadina Show 20/8 
Yr 4 Recorder group – Kadina 
Show 20/8 

IMPORTANT TERM 3 DATES:  (Approved by Governing Council & Decision Making Committee) 
Early Closure Day:  Week 3, Tuesday 8 August, school dismissed at 2.20pm.  Buses depart at 2.30pm 
Royal Adelaide Show Team: Week 7, Wednesday 6 September – Thursday 7 September (Senior students) 
Pupil Free Day:  Week 7, Friday 8 September (Royal Adelaide Show Week) 
R-12 Assembly, CCSLC:  Week 10, Tuesday 26 September, 9.15am 
School Closure Day: Week 10, Wednesday 27 September (Yorke Peninsula Field Days) 

mailto:paulpat13@bigpond.com
mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
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http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
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